
Information about monthly meetings of 30.01.2020 
 
Since December the Boletín de Noticias of the Ayuntamiento is again published in 3 
languages (Castellano, Valenciano and English). Likewise, the newsletter "Al Corrent" 
reappear. Both of them do without German, although a a significant proportion of the 
inhabitants of the municipal territory are German. Anita will therefore address the Alcalde. 
 
Again and again the subject of road construction and asphalting... Basically, it is to be 
welcomed that the community is active in this area. However, the priority of the respective 
measures is not always apparent. Here are some examples where a lot of money is spent, 
while the urgency compared to other measures seems low: 
- Roundabout in the Magnolia zone - 6'500 € 
- Roundabout crossing Carretera Xábia and market hall (opposite Pizzeria Antiquari) - 
50'000 € 
- Calle Llebeig is to be renovated for 90'000 € (no apparent need) 
- 50'000 € share of the municipality for the widening of the Camí de l'Abiar (for a subsidy of 
300'000 €) 
Anita plans together with the Alcalde to run the roads on the Cumbre, which are in a 
frighteningly bad condition. Already in December she has an application submitted for 
asphalting of the roads in Camelias, Encinas, Begonias and Girasoles. 
 
The storm "Gloria" has once again completely destroyed our beach Cala Moraig. In the 
rest of the municipal area no major damage has occurred. 
 
Directly at the pizzeria "Antiquary" a new hostel ("Albergue rural") has been opened.  
The target groups are hikers and cyclists. 
 
An 11-year-old boy from Benitachell, who takes lessons at the music school, earned 
€1,000 with his saxophone over the holidays. He has donated the proceeds to the "Red 
Cross" in Jávea and the orphanage in Gandia. 
 
On Sunday, February 2nd, the procession for the celebration of San Antonio will take place 
in Benitachell, and from 12.00 hrs the blessing of the animals. 
 
For our association we are urgently looking for 2 assessors for the board. Jürg Ettinger is 
retiring from the office of vice-president. Stefan Quel was proposed as his successor, who 
then introduced himself briefly. Since Reinhard Beckers does not stand for election 
anymore, Martina Schickhoff has declared herself ready for the office of secretary. 
Jürg Ettinger will continue to serve the board as an assessor, but above all in a 
consultative function, because this year is a very special year. The association celebrates 
its 20th anniversary. 
According to the association's statutes, the association has 7 board members, 3 of them 
as assessors. 
 
The next monthly meeting takes place on the 27th February, again with Dirk in the 
Steakhouse Montevideo starting from 18.00 h. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Completion by insider from the city council, Dirk Rheindorf: 
 
On our Puig Llorenca the WiFi installation has been dismantled, which provided the village 
at least with a weak WiFi network. The installation was free and probably legal, but the 
accusation of self-interest was made against the entrepreneur. 
 
 
Completion by Reinhard Beckers, secretary: 
 
There has been a significant increase in attempted fraud and burglary recently. The 
attempts were either theft or skilful tricks, which were aimed directly at the property, house 
or apartment, but also came disguised by telephone as employees of large, well-known 
companies. This requires greater awareness and vigilance from all members and residents 
and, of course, immediate notification of the police. 
 
At the end of the meeting, another 2 members registered as assessors for the board. So 
the problem of understaffing 


